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To whom it may concern, 

I am writing to express my full support for the inclusion of nurse practitioners (NPs) in the 
utilization of fluoroscopy after the proposed training requirements.  As a practicing 
radiologist with extensive experience in fluoroscopic procedures, I believe that NPs, when 
properly trained, can play a vital role in enhancing patient care while maintaining high 
safety standards in imaging procedures. 

Fluoroscopy is a critical diagnostic and therapeutic tool that enables real-time imaging for 
various procedures, such as joint injections, catheter placements, and other minimally 
invasive interventions. The integration of NPs into this process can improve accessibility 
and streamline workflow, ultimately benefiting both patients and healthcare providers and 
improving access to specialty care in rural communities. 

I have been informed of the concerns regarding fluoroscopy being used in “medical spas” 
and do not see this as a risk of public harm as the current Radiation Control Act provides 
protection from unregulated/unregistered radiation generating equipment.  

I look forward to collaborating with nurse practitioners in the continued effort to improve 
patient care, enhance procedure efficiency, and optimize the use of fluoroscopy in a safe 
and responsible manner. Please do not hesitate to reach out if you have any further 
questions or if I can provide additional information regarding this matter. 

Thank you for your attention to this important issue. 

Sincerely, 
Michael Yung, MD 
Radiologist 
MSK Fellowship Trained 
Casper Medical Imaging, PC 

 


